

STATE OF IOWA

IOWA LAW ENFORCEMENT ACADEMY ARLEN CIECHANOWSKI, DIRECTOR

TERRY E. BRANSTAD GOVERNOR

KIM REYNOLDS LT. GOVERNOR

May 18, 2015

The Honorable Terry E. Branstad Office of the Governor of Iowa State Capitol 1007 East Grand Avenue Des Moines, Iowa 50319

Dear Governor Branstad:

I have proudly served the citizens of Iowa and the law enforcement community for the last forty years and the time has come for me to retire. Please except this letter as my notice to officially retire from state government on June 30, 2015.

One of my proudest moments in my career was when you appointed me as the Director. Thank you for your confidence in me and your support over the years during my tenure at the Iowa Law Enforcement Academy. We have made some great strides at the Academy and I leave it a better place than when you took office. It has been a pleasure working with you and the staff of the Governor's Office these last four years and I appreciate your leadership as Governor.

Sincerely,

Arlen Ciechanowski

Director

AC/sc

cc: Matt Hinch, Chief of Staff